                             Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Special Meeting

                                                                   January 13, 2007

The meeting was called to order by chairman, Ken Cassidy, and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms. Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy, Mr. Duffy, Mr. Mullaney, Ms. Rinear, and Mr. Shea. The members that were absent were: Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Mendes, and Mr. Olini. The alternates that were present were: Ms. Malanga, Mr. Bunyon, and Mr. Gallego. Mr. Sponder was absent.

Mr. Cassidy told the board that the reason for the special meeting was due to a tie vote for the board engineer at the reorganization meeting. He reminded Ms. Malanga that she could not vote today as she has not been sworn into office as of yet.

Mr. Cassidy told the board that he had found out some information regarding the board engineer and board planner since the last meeting. He stated that he was told the same person or firm could hold the two professional spots and that by doing it that way it would save the town money when only one professional was needed for an application. He gave an example that if a resident had a simple addition application come before the board and only one professional was needed, it would save the town and the homeowner money. Ms. Malanga said she knew of a neighbor that had paid extra money recently due to that very situation. Ms. Rinear and Ms. Aufsesser said they would have no problem with the board having one firm fill both positions. Mr. Cassidy said that if an application needed two different professionals that they could always have an alternate come in for those meetings when it was needed. Mr. Mullaney agreed that it would be best to have only one to save money. Mr. Duffy asked when would it be decided that two different professionals were needed. Mr. Cassidy said that the agenda would be looked at prior to the meeting and determined then. Ms. Rinear suggested that the Borough office that prepares the agenda and knows what is coming before the board calls the chairman or co-chairman to tell them they are going to call in a second professional. The board agreed that her suggestion was a good idea. Mr. Cassidy thanked Ms. Aufsesser for bringing this before the board, as the board always wants to put the town and residents’ best interests first. 

Mr. Cassidy nominated Maser Consulting for the board engineer and Mr. Mullaney second. Mr. Duffy nominated French & Parillo as the board engineer and Ms. Rinear second. The board voted with Maser getting 6 votes and French & Parillo getting 2 votes.

Maser is the board engineer.

Mr. Cassidy reminded Ms. Malanga to get sworn in before the next regular meeting. He reminded all board members to pick up their packages from the Borough office on the Thursday before the meeting and if they could not get them, to call him and he would be sure to get it to them.

Ms. Cannon handed out the list of board members and their terms and also the meeting dates for 2007. Mr. Cassidy will get everyone’s email addresses and phone numbers at the next meeting on February 5, 2007 and then Ms. Cannon will type them up and distribute them to the board.

Mr. Cassidy asked if there was any other business, since there was none he just apologized for a Saturday meeting and thanked everyone for coming and finishing up the business at hand.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to adjourn and Ms. Rinear second with all board members in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

Note: There was no tape recording of this meeting.

